
Landon State Office Building 
900 SW Jackson Street, Room 504 
Topeka, Kansas  66612 

  

phone:  785-296-2436 
fax:  785-296-0231 

budget.director@budget.ks.gov 
 

 

Jon Hummell, Interim Director  
 

Division of the Budget 

 

Sam Brownback, Governor 

 

February 17, 2014 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Mario Goico, Chairperson 

House Committee on Veterans, Military and Homeland Security 

Statehouse, Room 276-W 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Goico: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2624 by House Committee on Veterans, Military and 

Homeland Security 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2624 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 Current law requires the Kansas Commission on Veterans Affairs (KCVA) to designate a 

person at the Kansas Soldiers Home and a person at the Kansas Veterans Home to be in charge 

of the member funds.  Any sums in excess of $5,000 in these funds are to be deposited with the 

State Treasurer.  HB 2624 would authorize the Executive Director of the KCVA to designate the 

person at each Home to be responsible for member funds.  The bill would remove the 

requirement that any amount in excess of $5,000 in these funds be deposited with the State 

Treasurer.  The bill also makes a number of technical corrections to existing law.   

 

 The Kansas Commission on Veterans Affairs indicates that passage of HB 2624 would 

have no fiscal effect. 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Jon Hummell, 

 Interim Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

cc: Kafer Peele, Veterans Affairs  


